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NOTIFICATION: DSB UAT - Identification of 65 ISINs with 
duplicates and corrective action 

 
 

Audience: All DSB Users 

Notification details:  

The purpose of this note is to inform all DSB users that the DSB has identified 65 ISINs 
have duplicates created on UAT Environment. Additional details are below: 

• Attached is "UAT ISINs with duplicates.pdf" for the list of ISINs that will have 
corrective actions. 

• The duplicates were a result of SOLR service outages that happened on the UAT 
environment on 18-Dec-2017, 19-Dec-2017, 20-Dec-2017, 29-Dec-2017, 9-Jan-
2018 and 12-Jan-2018. 

 
 

Corrective Action:  

All duplicate ISINs on the list will be updated by setting the ISIN Status to "Deleted"  with 
Status Reason to "Duplicate - use <Retained ISIN>" on  February 10, 2018 4:00 AM UTC. 
 

 

Action Required:  

All users are encouraged to validate these ISINs by submitting the same set of attributes 

for the ISIN in the list and should retrieve the retained ISINs after the change but is 

entirely optional.    The ISINs that will be marked as "Deleted will still be searchable on 

the system.   Any feedback will be greatly appreciated. 

 

Similar work will be done on the identified production ISINs with duplicates in a future 

date while we await industry feedback on the UAT correction.   A separate notification 

will be sent out for Production once the date has been finalized. 

 



 
 

 

 

Please contact technical.support@anna-dsb.com for all support & connectivity issues. 
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